
Dear Fellow Missionaries, Pastors & Friends: 
 
Praise the Lord for all His blessings! This past Sunday I preached to our Japanese 
church about the blessings of the Lord. God is always good and He does everything 
right...all the time! Yesterday, Nov. 10, I finally got a call from a doctor who will do the 
scope procedure to see what exactly is going on in my lungs. So far, all I know is that 
my lungs are getting hard and I have emphysema resulting in shortness of breath. 
So, Friday, Nov. 14th I have an appointment to see the lung specialist. Please make 
this a sincere matter of prayer. 
 
Well, we have moved about a block away from where we were renting. Our new  
address is 1633 E. Dale St., Springfield, MO 65803. My cell number remains the 
same. We spend much time looking for things. We have boxes “piled a mile high” in 
the shed. What we are looking for is usually in the bottom box. Going from a 3 bed-
room, 2 full bathrooms, double car garage and very large walk-in closets to a two-
bedroom, 1 bathroom a single car garage has created problems, but love overcomes 
all obstacles. Then too, we have the Lord who is blessing us abundantly. Despite the 
busy schedule, we have seen souls saved and our Japanese attendance is holding 
up well.  
 
Thanks to 6 supporting churches and an offering from time to time from some  
individuals, the work continues to prosper. If you don’t presently support us, we sure 
can use the financial help. Japanese in Springfield have souls that need salvation. 
 
Please pray for our Japanese Bible School student. He will graduate in May, so he 
needs your prayers as he faces those final exams. His name is Hiroshi Inaba. He is a 
big help to me and the Japanese ministry.  
 
May God bless you, 
Bill & Margaret Hathaway 

 


